
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 24, 2014 
 

Item 47, Report No. 30, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on June 24, 2014. 
 
 
 
47 DESIGNATION OF PUBLIC PARKING AT KLEINBURG UNITED CHURCH 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following resolution submitted by Councillor Iafrate, dated June 17, 2014: 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 
Submitted by Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 
 
Whereas, the Village of Kleinburg lacks sufficient parking opportunities to support the business 
core, and 
 
Whereas, approximately 5 parking spaces were recently lost on Kellam St. due to issues with 
road width safety, and 
 
Whereas, the City of Vaughan purchased the Kleinburg United Church a number of years ago to 
house the future Pierre Berton Discovery Centre, and 
 
Whereas, the purchase included a large parking lot that has the capacity to hold up to 20 
vehicles, and 
 
Whereas, the timing for the use of the church is still unknown at this time. 
 
It Is therefore recommended that Council for the City of Vaughan endorse the use of the 
Kleinburg United Church property as a temporary Public Parking Lot to help alleviate the parking 
shortage in the Kleinburg core, and 
 
That lines be painted to designate the parking spaces and 
 
That a sign be placed at the entrance of the parking lot identifying it as a municipal parking lot 
with related parking restrictions. 
 
Attachments 
 
Correspondence from Public Works 

 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 


